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We are a Catholic faith community called by God to give living witness to the gospel   

through encouraging an open, loving and caring environment. We strive to accomplish this  

by sharing in prayerful, and joyous worship, respecting individuals and serving their needs. 
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Liturgy Schedule 
          Saturday 4:30pm 

          Sunday 8:30am;10:30am;12:30pm;5:30pm 

          Daily 9:00am  Monday-Friday 

Individual Reconciliation 
Saturdays at 3:30pm or by appointment 

Baptism—Marriage 
Call the Parish Office—455-5910 

 In the Spirit  @ St. John Neumann Parish 

St. John Neumann Parish                                                    
44800 Warren Road                                                                      

Canton MI 48187 

734-455-5910 ~ FAX 734-455-6779 

Religious Formation Office 734-455-5986 

Rev. Ronald S. Richards,  Pastor                                 
Rev. Mark Prill, Associate Pastor                                  

Deacon Patrick Conlen                                                       
Rick Cucchi, Director of Music Ministries                              

Donna Franke,  Director of Religious Formation               

Gene Kijek,  Pastoral Associate                                                        

Sabrina Queen, DRE/Youth Ministry                                           

Mary Wilkerson, Coordinator of Youth Ministry 

Pastoral Council 

John Bres 254-0820 

Joe Camill 455-1079 

Norma Funke, Senior Representative 416-0458 

Randy Hollenstine, Finance Commission 453-4571 

Ed Hurst Jr., Secretary, Worship Commission 331-9281 

Don Iwanski 354-8795 

Michele Kennedy                                                  248-982-4333 

Brian Klump 453-8132 

George Kruczek 765-0877  

Jason Brown, Teen Representative 858-7373 

Lawren Dame, Teen Representative 416-1070 

Rosemary Sieracki, Formation Commission  981-4787 

Jody Trame 459-1427 

Nancy McGee, Vicariate Representative 461-1536 

Jeff Wagoner 254-9327 

 

Parish Ministers 

Tom Baptist, Vice President Ushers 453-1533 

Jane Dickman, Sacristans 454-4911 

Don Dickman, President Ushers 454-4911 

Elizabeth Biddle, Mass Helpers 667-2882 

Bill Franke, Media Ministry 459-5279 

Linda Kalisz, Children’s Liturgy of the Word  454-1956 

Debbie & Mike Kelch, Eucharistic Ministers 595-0979 

Nancy McGee, Lectors                                          586-722-4204 

 

Parish Organizations 

Patti Bihn, Blood Drive Coordinator 459-9704 
Cyndi Kuczynski, Health Ministry  459-7651 

Walt Marek, Athletic Director 455-5910 

Denise Mattern, Elizabeth Ministry 455-5910 

Randy Martin, Peace and Justice                rem7662@aol.com 
Cindy Pronze, Grief Support 416-9914 

Lorraine Zaksek, St. Vincent de Paul 455-6232 

 

All Saints Catholic School 

Ms. Kristen Stausbaugh, Principal  459-2490 

LITURGY SCHEDULE 
Monday—Friday 9:00am 

Saturdays    4:30pm 
Sundays 

8:30, 10:30, 12:30 & 5:30pm 
Reconciliations are on Saturdays at 3:30pm                               

or by appointment 

 EUCHARISTIC  ADORATION 

 Every Friday                                    
in the Chapel                         

from                                  
9:30am until 6:30pm 

 SUNDAY OFFERINGS 

Week of June 9 & 10, 2012 
 
Sunday Envelopes           $  15,171.23 
Loose Offerings           $    2,517.00 
Sunday Direct Deposit           $    1,807.50 
Facility Maintenance           $         27.50 
Debt Reduction            $       573.00    
Misc Income            $     1,004.00 
Total Income            $  21,100.33 
Budgeted Expenses           $  25,556.07 
 

YTD Income (7/1/11/-6/17/12)         $1,341,187.88 
YTD Expenses (7/1/11-6/17/12)        $1,277,803.50 
  
No. Sunday Envelopes Issued        2,772 
No. Sunday Envelopes Used          583 
No. Sunday Direct Deposits             47 



 
IT’S MY OPINION AND I HAVE ONE! 

rrichards@stjohnneumann.us 
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Hello to you all, 

Recently I have finished reading a book from Matthew Kelly entitled, Rediscovering Catholicism. Some of you out there may 
have read the book as well it has been in print for about two years now.  I thought I would share some ideas from the book 
with all of you throughout the course of the year.  In the first chapter of the book the following two thoughts are posed: Why 
has Christianity been rejected and The Cry for Help! 

Why Has Christianity been rejected? 

Increasing numbers of people are choosing not to attend Church these days, in particular the younger generations.  
Many of these people were raised Catholic, they are intelligent, contribute in the community but want nothing to do 
with the Church.  Sometimes we have to look within ourselves and ask some probing and uncomfortable questions:  “Is 
it possible that we failed to engage them?  Did the hypocrisy of individual church members or leaders obscure their      
experience of God?  Did we fail to feed them?  Did we ever really welcome them?” 

We call ourselves Christians  because “we believe that the life and teachings of Jesus Christ are the personification of 
truth, sincerity, and authenticity, and, in a practical sense, simply the best way to live.”  Given that this is true and we 
know that in the twenty-first century people are hungering for authenticity and the best way to live, as Christians we 
must ask ourselves: “Why are more people not enthusiastically embracing Christianity?  Why, in fact, are so many         
people so hostile toward Christ and his Church?” 

The possible reason is that people have become wary, doubtful, skeptical, and sadly, even cynical in their search for the 
truth.  The position is wrong but the attitude is understandable.  What is the cause of this confusion on their part? 

It would seem to be the “unprecedented proliferation of words, symbols, images, and every manner of communication 
in the latter part of the twentieth century.  People are tired; they are worn out, overloaded with information, and       
overwhelmed with the social, political, and economic climate.  They are not striving to thrive; they are merely trying to 
survive.  This is a tired culture.” 

The Cry for Help! 

These people, the non-Christian and non-practicing brothers and sisters are indirectly giving witness to the Gospel.  
Within the message they send there is a challenge for you and me to embrace a life rooted more fully in the example 
and teaching of Jesus Christ.  These people are saying to us “Don’t tell me- show me!” 

Their cry is a cry for help because they are so hungry for a courageous example of the authentic life, a life lived to the 
fullest, in this day and age.  When we do not live it they see us as hypocrites and become disillusioned.  In the words of 
Mahtma Gandhi, a man who read the New Testament every day and often quoted Christian Scriptures, as he answered a 
question from a reporter when asked why he never became a Christian  - “If I had ever met one, I would have become 
one.”  Ghandi was saying “Don’t tell me- show me!” revealing his search for an authentic life. 

We all desire to live and authentic life, to be a witness.  We want to be true to ourselves.  But we are human and at 
times we fail in this.  We know the need for kindness, compassion, generosity, forgiveness, acceptance, freedom, and 
love, but we have divided our hearts with a thousand contradictions and compromises. 

At every moment, the entire modern world kneels before us, begging, pleading, beckoning for some brave man or 
woman to come forward and lead them with the example of an authentic life. 

We are an age of abundance, but amid this abundance is a great hunger in people.  A hunger for authenticity, a longing 
to be and become and experience all we are capable of and created for.  Everything good in the future depends on 
whether or not we will follow this longing. 

To Be Continued!! 

Peace 

Fr Ron Richards 
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Four million Americans are afflicted with             
Alzheimer’s  Disease.   Do you have a parent, 

spouse, or loved one affected by this dreaded   
disease? Need facts or an understanding ear to 

listen?   Facilitator Rosemarie Shim, social worker 
and parishioner, has 14 years  experience working 

with Alzheimer patients and their families.  The 
Alzheimer’s Support group meets the third    

Thursday of each month at 7:30pm. Our next 
meeting will be Thursday, May 17th. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to           
call  Rosemarie at   734-981-0556.   

Contact Rick at                                         
rcucchi@stjohnneumann.us 

What exactly is Grief  Support? It is an opportunity to talk 
about your loss, to express your grief, ask questions, and 
receive support through your grieving  process. It is for 
people who have lost someone special in their lives.  All 
are  welcome regardless of church  affiliation. 

FOR AN APPOINTMENT:                                                               
1st and 3rd Thursday mornings at 10:00am,                    
please call Dee O’Flynn at  734-453-0829. 

2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings at 7:00pm,  please call       
Cindy Pronze at     734-416-9914. 

For special programs for children and teens,  please call  
Regina Adams for an appointment  at  313-268-6951.         

 

Cucchi’s 

Corner 

JUST A REMINDER—We normally limit names on the 
prayer list to three weeks, at which point the names can 
be moved to the list in the bulletin if the person is battling 
an ongoing illness.  However, when the list becomes too 
long, it may become necessary to limit the reading to two 
weeks.  Please know that we continuously pray for all who 
are in need whether they are on the actual list or not.              
If you would like us to add a name to the bulletin, please 
contact the front office. Thank you for your                           
understanding. 

June 22  is Saint Thomas More’s feast day.  Thomas was a lawyer, 
statesman & author.  In his lifetime he held many public offices 
including Lord Chancellor from 1529 –1532. He was canonized in 
1935 by Pius XI.  More is also venerated in the Anglican Church.  
More is mostly remembered for his refusal to accept Henry VIII’s 
claim to be supreme head of the Church of England.  If you have 
never seen Paul Scofield play Thomas More in the movie A Man for 
All Seasons I urge you to see it!  It is one of my all time favorite 
movies.  Man for All Seasons was originally a play by Robert Bolt. It 
was first performed in London opening at the Globe Theatre on 
July 1, 1960. It later found its way to Broadway. The movie with 
Paul Scofield came in 1966. 

Thomas More refused to endorse King Henry VIII’s plan to divorce 
Katherine of Aragon; He refused to attend the coronation of Anne 
Boleyn in June 1533; and didn’t like Henry’s denial of the Pope’s 
authority.  One of my favorite lines from the movie, when Thomas 
More is speaking: "What matters is not that it's true, but that I be-
lieve it; or no, not that I believe it, but that I believe it." More fears 
that if he breaks with his conscience, he will be damned to hell, 
while his friends are more concerned with holding onto their own 
earthly power. More was found guilty of treason and  beheaded  
on July 6, 1535. More's final words  were: "The King's good ser-
vant, but God's First." 

Carley Scanlon             
and                                

Stanley Curtis 

UPCOMING WEDDINGS 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY 

Need R.N. to lead Wednesday morning 
blood pressure clinic at SJN.  Big             

reward, little commitment.  Call the      
Parish Office for more information 

Thomas More                  Thomas More                  Thomas More                  Thomas More                  

(1478(1478(1478(1478----1535)1535)1535)1535)    
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BBBBLESSINGLESSINGLESSINGLESSING    OFOFOFOF    FFFFATHERSATHERSATHERSATHERS    

 

God of all love, 

          we ask you to bless all fathers,  

grandfathers, godfathers, adoptive fathers,  

foster fathers, stepfathers.  

and those men who treat us with fatherly care, 

today and every day. 

Their love for us  

has been a sign of your love for us. 

Their continuous concern  

for our needs and well-being 

mirrors your care for us. 

Bless them this day 

with your strength and your love, 

with your understanding and your compassion. 

Bless them with joy, love, laughter 

and pride in their children 

and surround them with many good friends. 

Bless them with happiness and good health, 

with peace and with contentment 

that they may live with you forever. 

We pray for our Fathers 

+ in the name of the Father, and of the Son, 

and of the Holy Spirit. 

 

AMEN! 

BLESSING OF GRADUATES 

God of all knowledge and wisdom, 

You give us the capacity to discover and to learn,   

to understand and to reflect upon your creation. 

Bless our graduates who stand before us  

 as people of knowledge. 

They have been challenged  

by their teachers and classmates 

to develop the desire for knowledge  

and the skill of critical thinking. 

Essays, tests, research papers, field trips,  

class presentations, projects and textbooks, 

lunch rooms, car pools and friendships 

have expanded their awareness of your world  

and uncovered their many talents. 

As this chapter of their lives closes,  

as they move on from school and classmate, 

be their friend and their guide. 

May they be grateful  

for the support of family and teachers 

and may they use their knowledge  

to develop your world of peace and justice. 

 

We pray to you, O loving God,  

+ Father, Son and Spirit, 

You who care for us today 

and every day of our lives. 

Amen. 
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Design/
Implementation 

Team 

Betty Berryman 

Danielle Bickle 

Terry Dajnowicz 

Kristy deCastro 

Gene Kijek 

Debbie Munoz 

Fr. Mark Prill 

Sabrina Queen 

Fr. Ron Richards 

Mary Schmitt 

Tony Schmitt 

Rosemary Sieracki 

Vicki Wasylyshyn 

Mary Wilkerson 
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CCCCONTACTONTACTONTACTONTACT    DDDDONNAONNAONNAONNA    

dfranke@stjohnneumann.us 

Children’s Liturgy of 
the Word 

Linda Kalisz (Lead) 

Presiders 

Kathy Davis 

Robyn Davis 

Agnes Handayani 

Sarah Schrimscher 

Sue Toth 

Lisa Willerick 

      Assistants 

Kirsti Beaudoin 

Michelle Jonik 

Samantha Mattern 

Drew Posh 

Sarah Posh 

Annie Seyfried 

Jenny Seyfried 

Caroline Springer 

Nate Svoboda 

Billy Toth 

Josie Toth 

Vacation Bible School is only a week 

away!  VBS week is always a fun and 

exciting time here at St. John Neu-

mann.  This year we’ll be soaring up to 

the SKY!  Kids, teens and adults will all 

share an adventure of a lifetime, 

learning about God’s love and mes-

sage through several Bible stories.  

You don’t want to miss this!  Whether 

you’re young enough to participate, or 

old enough to help. 

 COME SOAR WITH US! 

Register or Volunteer now! 

SUMMER IS HERE! 

It’s that time of the year when our 
schedules become a little more            
relaxed but we never want to relax 
from our mission to do the work of 
Jesus.  We are reminded of this         
mission at the end of every Mass.      
Our Faith UNwrapped Summer          
Project is to go live that mission       
daily.  There are many ways to do    
this.  We made some suggestions in 
our Take Home Gift, but you may      
find some ideas while on vacation as 
you read a bulletin from another 
church.  Share the bulletin by put-
ting it in the basket in the Gathering 
Area.  Be sure and highlight things 
that parish does for service.  Post a 
picture of your family in front of the 
church you visit  at          
www.facebook.com/stjohnneuanncanton. 

VACATION BIBLE 
SCHOOL        

REGISTRATION            
CONTINUES 

in Religious                     
Formation: 

734-455-5986 

 VOLUNTEERS 
NEEDED! 

ADULTS AND TEENS        
Please call if you can 

help! 

 
To our Design and Implementation To our Design and Implementation To our Design and Implementation To our Design and Implementation 
Team for Team for Team for Team for FFFFaith aith aith aith UNUNUNUNwrapped.                                  wrapped.                                  wrapped.                                  wrapped.                                  

Also many thanks to those who       Also many thanks to those who       Also many thanks to those who       Also many thanks to those who       
preside and assist with                                         preside and assist with                                         preside and assist with                                         preside and assist with                                         

Children’s Liturgy of the WordChildren’s Liturgy of the WordChildren’s Liturgy of the WordChildren’s Liturgy of the Word    
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MIDDLESCHOOL NEWS 

Mark My Words 
Contact Fr. Mark at                 

mprill@stjohnneumann.us 

Greetings and Salutations, 

Let me begin this week by congratulating all graduates from 
elementary school, high school, college, grad school, May 
you be guided and trust in the Lord’s plan for you. 

Gospel reflection:  We all compare ourselves to others     
sometimes.  We want to be the most popular, the richest, 
and the smartest.  Take some time to think about how you 
see  yourself in relation to others.  How much time do you 
think you spend comparing yourself to others, or wishing 
you were somehow better or different?  How much money 
do you spend on new clothes, makeup, or gadgets in order 
to make yourself feel better in comparison to others?  Think 
about that as you read the words of the Gospel again.  This 
Sunday, Jesus tells us that the mustard seed is the smallest 
of all the seeds on the earth.  In comparison to all other 
seeds, it is the very least.  But when it is planted in the 
ground, it grows to be the largest of the plants.  The plant 
that grows from the mustard seed is amazing not just         
because of its leaves, but because it gives shade to the birds.  
We are called not to be the biggest or the most important, 
but to be the greatest servants of God and others.  Every 
time you start getting down on yourself or wishing you were 
different this week, direct your thoughts away from the 
negative and focus instead on taking one simple action on 
behalf of someone else.  This can be as easy as sending an 
encouraging text message to a friend or doing a household 
chore as a service to your family.  When you are finished with 
your act of kindness, chances are, all of the negative feelings 
you were having about yourself will have melted away.  A 
special shout out to Robyn Apley, Ryan Apley, and Caitlin 
Browne who celebrated the sacrament of Confirmation at a 
neighboring parish on Saturday, June 2, 2012.                           
Congratulations!                                             Happy Father’s Day! 

“What makes a Dad?” 

 

What makes a dad? 

God took the strength of a mountain, 

the majesty of a tree, the warmth of a summer sun, the calm 
of a quiet sea, 

 the generous soul  of nature, the comforting arm of night 

The wisdom of the ages, the power of the eagle’s flight, the 
joy of a morning in spring, 

The faith of a mustard seed, the patience of eternity, the 

depth of a family need, 

Cont...next column 

 
Green, it always has to be green.  We are now               
completed with the celebrations for Corpus Christi and 
the Holy Trinity.  Now we are back to the ho-hum of    
ordinary time.  This is the time now where we travel 
more because school is out or just about out.  The first 
thing is to remember as we enter the summer season, 
there is nothing ordinary about the time we are now in 
with the Church.  There are many challenges,                  
opportunities to grow in faith, and to develop a              
relationship with God.  We need to make sure to do 
something this summer besides mass. There are a       
countless number of good books to read.  If you need 
any ideas please let me know.  Also remember to use 
the website, www.Masstimes.org.  This website tells 
every mass time in the United States for every Catholic 
Church.  Make sure to use it and not forget about mass 
as you travel. 

I want to say congratulations to all the graduates.  It 
was a long journey and now you are beginning a new 
adventure.  You never know where God will lead you but 
remember to keep him in your life as you go off for new 
and exciting adventures.  I will be praying for all of you 
as you move forth into college. 

Also as you go through the summer think about what 
you can do for God at St. John Neumann.  There are 
many opportunities to be involved with at the parish.  I 
encourage you to pray and think about it for the fall.  
There are many Christian service projects to be involved 
with or you may wish to be a catechist.  Maybe you 
want to help at VBS (Vacation Bible School).  Whatever 
there is, I encourage you think about it, pray about it, 
and let the Holy Spirit guide you. 

I hope everyone has a blessed week and enjoy the warm 
weather. 

Fr. Mark 

Cont... 

Then God combined these qualities, when there was 
nothing more to add, 

He knew His masterpiece was complete, and so, He 
called it – DAD.  Author Unknown. 

Have a great week everyone and remember…the best 
vitamin for a Christian is B1. 

Peace and Prayers, 

Sabrina Queen 
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“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.    

By reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environment    

In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “    

HHHHHHHHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGH        SSSSSSSSCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOL                WITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITH            MMMMMMMMMMMMARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARY            WILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSON            

 

Peter Pence Collection is next  weekend.  Envelopes are available on the           
credenza in the Gathering Area. Please give generously! 

We are so very proud of our graduates today.  Once again, putting the brag board together 

has been a humbling experience, because it is so clear how terrific each of our graduates is, 

and the bright future they have ahead of them.  Please make sure to take a second to         

congratulate our graduates this weekend and to check out the brag board that speaks of their 

accomplishments! 

Blessing of Graduates 

Before you were even formed, God knew you. 

While in your Mother's womb, God named you. 

At your birth, God's breath filled you with life. 

Today we celebrate what you have become 

at this moment in time. And so we pray, 

 

God of our beginnings, 

We thank you for the gifts of these graduates; 

their excitement, their awesome wonder and curios-

ity, 

their open speech and encouraging words. 

Their contributions have blessed and challenged us, 

and we have become a richer  

and more diverse community because of them. 

As they step forward into the world that awaits, 

comfort their fears with the full knowledge of your 

divine presence. 

Strengthen their resolve to walk in the footsteps of 

Jesus 

as modern-day disciples in a world that needs their 

spirit. 

Guide their feet as they move through life,  

protecting them from the pitfalls of darkness  

while they help to lead future generations  

into the warmth and promise of your light. 

 

We ask this blessing upon each of them, 

In the name of the Father, the Son, and the Holy 

Spirit. 

AMEN! 

http://www.nfcym.org/resources/ymrm/
gradbless.htm 



The wooden food collection bins and the containers 
for hearing aids & eye glasses have been moved to the 

small hallway just right of                                                
where they originally                                                         

were. 

Thanks so much for your donations.   

           They are greatly appreciated. 
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VOLLEYBALL COACHES NEEDED  

St. John Neumann parish has openings for two 
head coaches for the upcoming girls 2012 CYO 
volleyball season. Openings are for 5/6 and 7th 
grade girls teams. Practice begins second week 
of August and season runs through second week 
of October. Anyone 21 years of age and with 
prior coaching experience is welcome. Each 
coach must submit to a background check, as 
well as complete a "protecting God's children" 
class. If interested please contact Athletic Direc-
tor Walt Marek at 734 455-5910.  

 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ: 

As both Catholics and Americans, we have enjoyed a        

freedom to live our faith that, in many  parts of the world, 

sadly does not exist. As we approach the anniversary of 

American Independence this year, my brother bishops and I 

are asking every Catholic in the United States to reflect    

seriously on the state of religious liberty through your own 

participation in the 

Church’s Fortnight for Religious Freedom, which begins on 

Thursday. 

 

Today, we face some alarming circumstances. The freedom 
we have to believe in Jesus Christ and to live our lives      

according to the teachings of His Church is a freedom we 

are accustomed to having protected by our federal            

government and by our states. It is a freedom given by God, 

that is meant to be protected by government. Today,         

however, in too many instances, we are finding it under      

attack. 

 

Most prominently, Catholic institutions in Michigan and 

across the country are fighting an unconstitutional health 

care mandate that would force Catholic organizations to pay 
for services that violate our deeply held religious beliefs. 

That, however, is not our only concern. As  Christians, we 

give charity and pastoral care to undocumented immigrants 

– a practice that is threatened by a number of state laws. We 

are experiencing the federal government imposing its 

own definitions on what a church is, and what a minister is. 

In several states, Catholic organizations can no longer       

provide foster care, adoption services, and vital                 

humanitarian aid – simply because we do so according to 

our Christian faith. We are seeing Christian student 

organizations at college campuses being denied their status 

in certain states because of their beliefs. The list goes        
beyond what I can convey in this letter. 

 

Religious liberty is not only about our ability to go to Mass 

on Sunday, or to pray the Rosary at home. It is about 

whether we can live as Christ would have us live – whether 

we can make our contribution to the common good of all 

Americans. 

 

In your parish bulletins, and on the website of the Archdio-
cese of Detroit (www.aod.org), you will find information on 

the Fortnight for Religious Freedom, which takes place 
from June 21 through July 4. The fortnight entails Masses, 

rallies, prayer services and other events. All are welcome to 

join me for Mass at the Cathedral of the Most Blessed    
Sacrament at 4 p.m. on June 24. I also encourage you to take 

part in the events and services in your area – and to learn 

more about this initiative through our website. 

 

Above all, I ask that you pray for our country, and for its 

leaders. I invite you to join with Catholics across the       
country in our urgent prayer for religious liberty: 

 

continued 

 

Prayer for Religious Liberty 
Almighty God, Father of all nations, 

For freedom you have set us free in Christ Jesus (Gal 5:1).  

We praise and bless you for the gift of religious liberty                         
the foundation of human rights, justice, and the common good.         

Grant to our leaders the wisdom to protect and promote our liberties;   
By your grace may we have the courage to defend them, for ourselves   

and for all those who live in this blessed land. 

We ask this through the intercession of Mary Immaculate, our patron-
ess, 
and in the name of your Son, our Lord Jesus Christ, in the unity of the 
Holy Spirit, 
with whom you live and reign, one God, for ever and ever. Amen. 

 
Preserving our God-given religious liberty is not a Catholic is-

sue. It is an American issue. If our obligations and duties to God 

are impeded or contradicted by the government, then we can no  

longer claim to be a land of the free and a beacon of hope for the 

world. May God bless you, and may God bless our United States 

of America.  
 
Sincerely yours in Christ, 

 

The Most Reverend Allen H. Vigneron 

Archbishop of Detroit 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTS     
Sunday, June17 
Liturgy:  8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30PM; 5:30pm 
10:30am  Baccalaureate Mass 

Monday, June 18 
9:00am  Liturgy 
7:00pm  Overeaters Anonymous 
7:00pm  Square Dancing 
Tuesday, June 19 
9:00am  Liturgy 

Wednesday, June 20 
9:00am  Liturgy 
9:30am  Blood Pressure Check 
6:30pm  Rosary 
7:30pm  Families Anonymous 
8:00pm  AA 

Thursday, June 21 
9:00am  Liturgy 
5:00pm  Chorale 
7:00pm  Alzheimers  
7:30pm  Women’s AA 
Friday, June 22   

8:15am  Stations 
9:00am  Liturgy 
9:30am-6:30pm Adoration-Chapel 
Saturday, June 23 
4:30pm  Liturgy 
Sunday, June 24  
Liturgy:  8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30PM; 5:30pm 

 
   

Monday, June 18     Tuesday, June 19      
I Kings 21:11-16   1 Kings 21:17-29 
Matthew 5:38-42      Matthew  5:43-48                    
Wednesday, June 20  Thursday, June 21                                                            
2 Kings 2: 1,6-14    Sirach 48:1-14                                    
Matthew 6: 1-6,16-18   Matthew 6: 7-15                                              
Friday, June 22    Saturday, June 23                                                 
2 Kings 11: 1-4,9-18,20  2 Chronicles 24:17-25                                                    
Matthew 6:19-23   Matthew 6:24-34 
 
Sunday, June 24, 2012                                                                                                                  
Isaiah 49:1-6                Acts 13:22-26             Luke 1:57-66,80 

Monday, June 18, 9:00 a.m.   

Pauline Pardy—10th Ann. (Carrie Saliba) 

Natalie Salazar (Family) 

Special Intention  

Int. Sumor & Christian Salazar (Family) 

Tuesday, June 19,  9:00 a.m. 

Elizabeth Hildebrand (Dolores Kuhn) 

Estelle Kromer (Children & Grandchildren) 

Wednesday, June 20, 9:00 a.m. 

Special Intention (Linda Morehead) 

Helen Croskey (SJN Parish Family) 

Natalie Salazar (Family) 

Thursday, June 21, 9:00 a.m.                              

Irene Gondek (Family) 

John O’Connor (SJN Parish Family) 

Friday, June 22, 9:00 a.m. 

Eric Kentzler (Sue & Roy Aho) 

Elizabeth Rizak (Family) 

Harriet Ziemba (June Marie Preblish) 

Saturday, June 23, 4:30 p.m. 

Fred E. Dupont (Frances Dupont) 

Dorothy Fouchea (Michele & Randy Martin) 

John Saliba (Carrie Saliba) 

Sunday, June 24, 2012 

8:30a.m. 

Robert Cipriano (Susan & Roy Aho) 

Int. Cipriano Family (Susan & Roy Aho) 

John Grodus (Wife) 

Chuck Janovsky (Wife) 

John O’Connor (Tony & Mary Schmitt) 

Doris Osewicz (Family) 

10:30 a.m. 

Elizabeth Burgoon (Elizabeth Thomas & Family) 

Eugenio & Anna Cretare (Domenica Perri Family) 

Robert Lewandowski (Turek Family) 

Tonald McGregor (Barbara Frawley & Family) 

Ruth McLaughlin (Money Counters) 

Paul Tower—16th Ann. (Diane Tower & Family) 

12:30 p.m.                                                               

Alice Bender (Lawrence Bender) 

Edward Sabados (John & Marge Sabados) 

5:30 p.m. 

SJN Parish Family 
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ANNIVERSARIES OF DECEASED  PARISHIONERS 

 

 
 
 
 
 
June 18  Herbert Hedlund (1991) 
  Pauline Pardy (2002 
  Robert Offman (2003) 
  Carl Bartosek (2007) 
                                                
June 19  Anna Nalepa (1983) 
            Marie Burczyk (2002) 
  Carol Cardenas (2005) 
    
June 20  Virginia Walsh (1995) 
  Irene Cuptz (1998) 
  Sylvester A. Noetzel, Sr. (1998) 
  Aleksander Pouch (2002) 
   
      
                                                               
June 21  James Jones (2001) 
  Thomas Bernhardt (2006) 
  Irene Gondek (2006) 
      
June 22  Elaaine Weiss (1999) 
  Raymond Marsh (2004) 
      
  
June 23  William Mathews (1996) 
     
June  24  Michael Spunar (2001)  
  James Spiegel (2007) 
   
  
 
 

   

KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS 

Don Andison 
Carol Aren 
Richard Bargowski 
Gordon Bickle 
Kenneth Birecki  
Tommy Bohn 
Lisa Bowman 
Rick Cigile 
Mario David 
Marie Davis 
Ronald Dellamielleure 
Diane Flowers 
Patricia Goonis 
Henry “Hank” Granowicz 
Nancy Gregory 
Bob Grenier 
Krystal Guzman 
Linda Harms 
Adnan Kendah 
Jodi Klucevik 
Lisa Kozakowski 
Tammi Lang 
Jesse Lindlbauer 
Ellen Lindner 

Lisa McMaster 
Norm Mientkiewicz   
Don Mills 
Mary Murray 
Justin Paffenroth 
James Polcyn 
John Predmesky 
Dan Prichard 
Jerome Radtke 
Joshua Thomas Retherford 
Cheri Sasena 
Delmar Schindler 
George Shea 
Lillianna Shull 
Beverly Smith 
Patricia Solodon 
Tom Tipi 
Jennifer VanHorn-Bargowski 
Nicholas Womac 
William Womac 
Kevin Zuchnik 
 

Please pray for Parishioners and Family Members Serving in the Armed Forces 

SSgt Leonard Adams 

1st Lt David Anderson 

SSgt Lawrence Anderson 

LtCol Dave Bares 

A.M.N.  Paige C. Bauer 

Col Robert Benning 

Capt James R. Bernthal 

Capt Geno Berta 

LCpl Devin A. Boersma 

SSgt Eric Brooks 

LTJG Jennifer Brooks 

Cpl Rebecca Brooks 

LCpl Justin Butler 

PO3 Christopher Bykowski 

SSgt Kevin Carney 

E3 Toni Colon 

Capt Sean Conlen 

Sgt James A. Cooper 

RDML Kevin Donegan 

E2 Joseph Dziuban 

E2 Mark Dziuban 

Pvt Bradley M. Finch 

Capt Erin Jensen Foley 

Id  Lucas Hankins 

Capt Eric Hettinga 

Sgt Jessica Hladky 

Maj Carrie Howe 

HTFN Richard Hoyer 

Sgt Michael Jacobs 

PFC Daniella C. Jara 

Lt Jason Jarvis 

Maj David Jesurun 

Sgt Ryan A. Johnson 

LtCol Robert Kaminski 

LtCmdr Sherry Kaminski 

Capt  Jeff Kelly 

Capt Kristin Yampaglia Kelly 

LCpl Anthony Kennard 

Col David Kennedy 

Pvt Virgil Klein 

1st Lt Roman Kocherovsky 

Lt Natalie Ann Korona 

Pvt Anthony Lanzon 

Col. Robert Lukens 

E2 Shawn Lyons 

Grant MacDonald 

Capt David McGraw 

Sgt Marc P. Maziarz 

SpF Christian Mejia 

Sgt Carson Middlebrook 

SPC Denis Montilla 

SSgt Michael J. Moomaw 

Dwayne Naugle  

PFC Erik Nelsen 

Maj Brian Nicosia 

Pvt James Oaks 

Carl Park, SFC 

Keith Pawenski 

Sgt Alex A. Polka 

SGM Joseph A. Polka 

Sgt Michael Potrzebowski 

Capt Mark Rausch 

Maj Jason Redlin 

Sgt Christopher M. Rudzinski 

Lt Col Michael C. Rudzinski 

2nd Lt Dan Russo 

Capt Tyrus Scott 

SPC Guy Schlachter 

Maj Jason Schuerger 

Capt Shannon Schuerger 

Justin James Sams 

LtCol David Sebuck 

Sgt Martin Smith 

2nd Lt Dennis Speck 

Sgt Joseph Spinicchia 

Sara Marie Taylor 

E3 John Theisen 

PFC Shaun G. Towler 

Sgt Christopher Wiacek 

1st Lt Amanda Witt 

Sgt Alex White 

SSgt Robert L. Woods 

2nd Lt. Daniel M. York 

Capt Drew Ziolkowski 

Cmdr John F. Zrembski 

 Having trouble getting to Sunday 
Mass or know of someone who is?   

Contact the Peace &  Justice                    
Committee at rem7662@aol.com        
or 455-7662 and we will arrange to 
pick you up. 
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“There is gold, a multitude of rubies: but the lips of knowledge are a precious jewel”   Proverbs 20:15 

   All Saints Catholic School 

   48735 Warren Road ~ Canton, MI 48187 

     734-459-2490 
                   www.allsaintscs.com 

 All Saints Catholic School is a preschool through 8th grade school fully accredited by the Michigan Nonpublic School Accredit-
ing Association serving more than 25 parishes in Oakland, Washtenaw and Wayne Counties. 

 

*For information about All Saints Catholic School or to schedule a tour, please contact us at:  ascs9@hotmail.com 

"Polish Youth Course – July 21st through 28, 2012. 
 

We are looking for students between the ages of 10 

through 14 years old who would like to spend a week 

at the beautiful Orchard Lake Schools Campus learning 

beautiful Polish songs, designing Polish crafts, creating 

Polish dance under the choreography of a talented in-

structor from Poland.   
 

Study about the Polish culture from Polish instructors 

and make friends from all over the United States. 

$300.00 includes Lessons, Swimming, Sports, Room 

and Board for entire week. Join PNA Lodge 53 and 

your final cost will be $200.00.  
 

Performance Saturday morning, July 28th. All are        

welcome to view the accomplishments of the              

students.   
 

Sponsored by the Polish National Alliance: 
 

For information and application, please call or email 

Ron or Barb Martin at: 
 

(734) 634-7780  or  PNA53Martin@hotmail.com " 

 
  

Rev. George Charnley                                                  
is retiring after 36 years of priesthood.               
You are invited to congratulate him at                 

St. James Parish                                                      
46325 Ten Mile Rd, Novi, MI.                                  

Saturday, June 23                                                      
between 7pmand 9pm. 

You are  Invited to a Faith and                     
Sharing Retreat 

 

Dates:   Thursday evening August 2 through        

Sunday afternoon August 5 

Place:      St. Paul of the Cross Retreat Center 
(Telegraph & I96).                                                     

Theme:  Gratefulness: The Heart of Prayer 

Cost:   $240 for residents and $130 for a commuter.  
A monthly payment plan and limited scholarships 

are available. 

Contacts:  

John Fitzpatrick          248-624-9821                                     
Pat Mueller                  248-661-9041                                            
Catherine Ondrizek   586-294-5455                            
Vivian Spence              248-688-2776          


